Rogue Valley Transportation District

Accessible Transportation Working Group
5310 Application Review Meeting

November 16th, 2022 at 3:00 – 4:00pm – Via Zoom Video Conference 
 Attended:

George Adams
Stan Littrell
Mickey Miner
Staff:
Tim Fountain, Accessible Transportation Manager
Maria Carrillo, Valley Lift Coordinator

Edem Gomez, Associate Planner

Paige West, Senior Planner

Absent:

Mike Flores
Guests: 

Dalia Silva – United Way

Dee Anne Everson – United Way 

Jennifer Boardman – Regional Transit Coordinator

1. Welcome


Meeting called to order at 3:01pm. 

2. Roll Call

Roll Call conducted; 3 members were in attendance during roll call. Mike Flores was absent.

3. Review 5310 Applications
Paige gave a brief background on the 5310. She explained it’s a federal source of funding that goes to each state around the country. Each state is allowed to decide whether it’s a formalized process based on population or discretionary process. ODOT (Oregon Department of Transportation) has done a mixture of both. In some biennium’s they’ve had funding that they allowed for discretionary programs in addition to formalize programs based on population. 
The 5310 funding is limited to services that are for individuals with disabilities and older adults. It primarily services the Valley Lift program who is the ADA equivalent to our fixed route service. It’s one of the few funding sources that we have that is allowable for the ADA service that we provide and is supported by approximately half of the total cost of our Valley Lift service. This means the other portion of that service comes out of RVTD general funds which are property taxes. These funds are restricted funds meaning they can only be spent on ADA services.

In all cases however, the projects have to be sourced back to the coordinated human services public transportation plan (United We Ride Plan). This plan is updated every four years. It identifies gaps in transportation services, gaps in coordination between transportation providers. It strategies and projects to help further the transportation options and find solutions for the target population which are older adults and people with disabilities and low income as part as the United We Ride goal.
There are three applications: 2 from RVTD and 1 from United Way.

Tim shared the spreadsheet that’s showed the request of each application.

4. General Comments / Questions from The Members of The Committee
George asked Stanley if he had any questions? Stanley responded no comment.
George asked Mickey if she had any questions? Mickey responded no comment.
George asked if $158,801 is being requested by United Way? Dee Anne responded, yes that’s the correct amount of our ask.
George asked Tim to explain the numbers on his application. Tim stated the amount that would be requesting through 5310 would be 847,655.00. That insures there are no more 5310 funds left on the table. This is for both applications small urban and STBG grants funds that are available.

George asked if the amount United Way was requesting would cover all their necessities? Dee Anne said yes it will cover what we’re asking for. We do a bit more in transportation as an impact area as you know and that’s not part of the 5310 applications.
George stated with what he is seeing with all grants, he likes all the ideas. I think it will help a lot of what we all need. 

Stanley Littrell stated he likes what he sees on the applications and doesn’t see a problem with anything.

Mickey stated I read through it and it’s very similar to what she’s seen. They are wonderful programs and I’m happy to support them.

All the three members approved the applications.
5. General Public – Public Comment 
Dee Ann stated thank you. United Way adopted transportation as 1 of 4 areas of impact in 2009. Well before we became mobility manger for the first time. This has led many United Way’s around the country to add transportation to the standard areas of impact of education, income, and health. Now transportation is becoming fourth area for many United Way’s around the country. That’s a great deal of credit to RVTD and ODOT in mobility management. We’re really honored by the opportunity to do the work and look forward to doing it as partnership.
Dalia stated thanks for accepting the application. There’s so much work to do and it’s incredible to see the work that has been done already. I’m just grateful to be here and be a part of this and serve my community.
Jennifer had no comment to add.
6. Other Business, Comments, Questions or Concerns
7. Adjournment

Mr. Adams adjourned the meeting at 3:34PM 
Maria Carrillo
	Maria Carrillo
Recording Secretary


